
Hello everyone,  what a glorious day we have had today for our annual 

Queen’s Day Celebrations. It is 43 years since Queen Elizabeth II opened 

Saxon Hill School. Thank you to all the families who came to support us; 

your children love showing off their performance skills, their friends and their 

school to their lovely families. Thank you too, to those families joining us in 

the morning in our Memorial Garden to share their grief with others who 

have experienced similar losses and to be in Saxon Hill where the children 

and staff know, remember and miss your children too. You are welcome to join us in the Memorial 

Garden every year on the morning of Queen’s Day and please stay for the afternoon too if you feel 

you’d like to. 

The summer activities are now in full swing, for several of which you are also invited to join us; to keep 

the dates free in your diaries, see ‘Key Dates’ below.  

It is the time of year when the SET Surveys come out, if you haven’t already, families please let us 
know your thoughts about school and help us to improve by completing the following online survey: 

Parental Survey Link: https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/parentalsurveyspecialterm32023  

As it’s sunny and the forecast is glorious for next week too, please remember to apply the suncream 

before your children come into school, send in extra for top-ups and encourage them to dress in long, 

loose clothing for maximum comfort. We are not sticklers for uniform if it makes life more difficult.             

Have a lovely weekend, from Your Leadership Team 

Updates 

9th June 2023 

Family Update 

Headteacher: Melanie Newbury 

Designated Safeguarding Lead: Kim Thomas 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads: Melanie 

Newbury & Helen Bowers 

Key Dates 

If you have any recommendations for 

activities, places or groups that you think 

other parents and /or pupils would enjoy, 

please email it to:  

emily.thompson@saxon.set.org 

We will aim to include these 

in future newsletters to help 

share all your expert 

knowledge. 

Parents Recommend  

Monday 12th June to Friday 16th June - 

Towards Independence Learning Conference 

Wednesday 14th June - Nursery Prom  

Thursday 15th June - Explorers Department 

Maths Workshop for parents and carers 

Friday 16th June - non-uniform day for 

Foodbank donations  

Friday 30th June - Rainbow Day 

Wednesday 5th July - Sports Day 

Wednesday 12th July from 4 - 6pm - Meet the 

Teacher evening. 

Friday 14th July - Post 19 Leavers Prom  

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/parentalsurveyspecialterm32023
mailto:emily.thompson@saxon.set.org


What we have been up to this week ... 



Queen’s Day  



Sleepover Club Highlights 

Pupils have been playing board 

games this week, practicing turn 

taking  skills and following         

instructions. 

We have also held children’s 

meetings which gives the pupils a 

voice and helps them to realise 

that their thoughts and opinions 

are listened to and valued. 

 

We would like to introduce you 

to Mei, who has joined our staff 

team this week. Welcome! 








